
ILLINOIS DUNESLAND GARDEN CLUB 
General Meeting 
October11,2022 

Zion-Benton Public Library, Zion, IL 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Jackie Kim                   
at 1:01pm.  She then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Roll Call:  There were 30 members and 0 guests present at the 
meeting. 

October Birthdays:  Members with October birthdays: Brenda 
Perez, Judy Wilkes, Judith Stalder, Delana Engle, Shirley Mintern 
and Helen Koetz.  

President Kim acknowledged Sandi Shea and Dolores Mink, 
outgoing officers, for all their hard work and presented them with 
a gift. 

She thanked the refreshment committee for providing 
refreshments after the meeting. 

Minutes: The September13th minutes were compiled by Judy 
Leonard and emailed to the members. The required signatures 
obtained and the minutes were accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report: Becky Kinnavy presented the Treasurer’s 
report, which was posted with a combined final balance of 
$11,256.50. The Treasurer’s report was accepted as read. 
 
Sunshine: No cards were sent out. Garden gloves are on sale for 
$4.00 a pair. 
 
Presentation: Jackie Kim introduced our speaker April Meyers 
who spoke about Poisonous Plants in our Gardens.  Her portrayal 
of the wicked witch brought to life this informative presentation. 
She had a variety of books on the topic that were available to 
look at after the meeting. 



 
After the presentation Jackie spoke about the upcoming meeting 
in November.  It will be a short meeting and afterwards we will 
have a workshop: Making a table decoration for Thanksgiving and 
or Christmas.   If you would like to bring a container do so, bring 
clippers and if you have a glue gun bring that also. Bring pine 
cones or other decorations you would like as well. If not, we will 
have some available. 
 
Future plans for trips are being looked at. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: Garden Tour-please email Jackie any sites for 
our garden tour  Raffle donations are being accepted now. 

NEW BUSINESS: December’s meeting-A reservation has been 
made for our Christmas Luncheon at Birchwood Grill-7515 125th 
Ave, Kenosha, WI 53142. More info to come. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  There are Coleus & Begonia clippings on 
the back table if you would like to root and care for them over the 
winter.  You will have some beautiful plants in the spring.  

There are some Gardening magazines and books on the back 
table available to take if desired. 

Judy reminded everyone to please return your name-tags. 

Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was made by Judy Leonard                                      
and seconded by Chis Tollefson-Smith. The motion passed; the 
meeting was adjourned at 2:40 pm. 
   
 
Judy Leonard--Secretary 
 


